
Augusta State Facilities Master Plan 

Prepared by SMRT, Inc. i.1 

 
 
SMRT would like to thank a number of individuals and groups 
who have played significant roles in the Augusta State Facilities 
Master Plan project and process. 
  
Special recognition is due to Charles Jacobs, Deputy Director of 
the Department of Administrative and Financial Services 
(DAFS), for his guidance and dedication to the project and for 
keeping the Master Planning Committee focused on the 
important issues and the need to produce a visionary but realistic 
plan.  We also wish to recognize the key roles played by Janet 
Waldron, Commissioner of DAFS; Elaine Clark, Director of the 
Bureau of General Services (BGS); and Bill Bridgeo, Manager 
of the City of Augusta, in assuring that the City and the State 
would benefit from a new spirit of cooperation. 
   
The staffs of many State departments have lent invaluable 
assistance to us, including BGS, the State Planning Office, the 
Department of Environmental Protection, the Department of 
Human Services, the Department of Labor, DAFS, the 
Department of Behavioral and Developmental Services, and the 
Maine Historic Preservation Commission.   
   
We would be remiss not to recognize the organizational and 
logistical assistance rendered by Sandra Tracy, Administrative 
Assistant, DAFS, who assured that communication among all 
parties was maintained during a fast-moving and oft-changing 
planning process. 
  
Finally, we thank the Master Planning Committee members, who 
contributed a great deal of time and thought to the process and 
maintained a collegial and hard-working attitude in spite of a 
grueling schedule.  The balance brought to the committee by its 
State administrative, City, and Legislative members, under the 
steady leadership of Janet Waldron, assured that the end result 
was reflective of the goals and needs of the stakeholders of 
greater Augusta. 
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